APPENDIX G

Representation of Appeal = Jollof Lounge 44 High 5t
To Whom it may concern at the Licensing Unit,

This is a letter of representation for the environment protection team that have
requested the review of the license for 44 High Street Chatham, Jollof Lounge.

We are writing today to send not only our gratitude for taking this matter up and looking
into the case as a serious matter but also to appeal on the environment team's behalf as we
are a neighbouring property of whom are majorly affected by the devastating acts the Jollof
Lounge is performing or not so performing to an appropriate manor.

There has been a long and ongoing investigation into the breaches of license for 44 High
Street for some time of which we have constantly documented and followed the correct
channels to get this dealt with,

The environment team are correct in claiming the Jollof Lounge have been failing to
promote the prevention of public nuisance licensing objectives on a day-to-day basis, They
are breaching many other terms including opening hours, high noise levels, using the
outdoor areas at appropriate times and for appropriate uses and near enough every
remaining term on their license.

With regards to the nuisance and noise caused from the premise, we have an open case
with the noise team in Medway council who | am sure can provide every inch of evidence
that we have sent them, but failing this, we of course can send this to any relevant party.
Case Number for the matter: CN/21/05614/C0Z. This team have not only been sent these
voice recordings demonstrating the level of noise but have also been and witnessed the
matter first-hand at our property on multiple occasions to build a stronger case.

To summarise the representation, we would like to strongly agree with the environment
teams claims and suggestions with regards to the premises wrongful actions and breach of
licensing and hope the case is reviewed thoroughly to achieve not only the best result for
ourselves, but for the neighbouring properties, residents and entire community.

Kind regards,

Hi

my name is Vlad Dumitru, | live at XXXXXXXX ,also my partner live at the same adress.

Our cousin also live at this adress.

We are happy to attend to give a full statement and provide you with all evidence we hold.

We have evidence (fotos. videos) wich all been send to the Medway Council Planning permission
department (officer in charge Amanda Barnes).



Also all this breaches been witnessed by officers from Environment Protection Team.
Please contact this department to obtain all necessary evidence you needed.

The lounge business brake all terms and conditions:

.using the back garden after hours of 22.00

.smoking drugs

.marking loud noise

.using exterior front premises for smoking area(in the terms and conditions clearly is not permitted
they need a supervisor door person to take the customers across the road for this)

.making loud noise at the front of the premises (again they need to be guided away from front
building)

All this terms and conditions are easy to be found on the official website.

I'm happy to give evidence and present all supporting fotos and videos if is necessary.
Kindly Regards

Vlad Dumitru



